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From the principal’s 
desk:  
Our Athletics Carnival last week 

was a great couple of days. The 

weather was brilliant and those 

who competed did so with spirit 

and enthusiasm. 

Congratulations to the 

organisers. Unfortunately a very 

large number of our Year 10 

and 12 students chose to miss 

the carnival. This displayed a 

lack of school spirit and 

selfishness on the part of the 

individuals concerned. Even if 

one is not a champion athlete 

they can still come along and 

support others who are 

competing. As a result of this we 

will introduce next year a 

record of carnival attendance 

to be shown on student reports. 

This will cover swimming, cross 

country and athletics. Active 

participation in whole school 

events are looked at favourably 

by employers and scholarship 

committees. 

School fees invoices have been 

distributed to all year groups. 

The school budgets for planned 

expenditure based on an 

expectation that families will 

meet their fee obligations. If you 

have not already done so, 

please get the fees paid as 

soon as possible. Families who 
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Calendar 2018 
This calendar is subject to change so please check 
carefully each week for any alterations. A whole 
year calendar is on the school website at 
www.baulkhamhillshighschool.com.au 

Term 2 

Week 5 
Monday 28 May 
- Y12 Buffer Days 28/5-31/5 incl. 
- Y10 Half Yearly Examinations 28/5-1/6 incl. 

Tuesday 29 May 
- Y8 Science Comp P1&2 (Chilwell) 
- Y9 Science Comp P5&6 (Chilwell) 

Wednesday 30 May 
- Y7 Science Comp P6&7 (Chilwell) 
Thursday 31 May 
- Y8&9 Welcome to BHHS lunch for new students (Humphreys0 
Friday 1 June 
- Y12 Assessment Days 1/6-4/6 incl. 
Week 6 
Monday 4 June 
- Y12 Assessment Days 1/6-4/6 incl. 
- Y7/8/9 Half Yearly Examinations 4/6 to 8/6 incl. 

Tuesday 5 June 
- Y12 Reports Issued 5/6-6/6 incl. 

Wednesday 6 June 
Thursday 7 June 
Friday 8 June 
- Y10 Welfare Day (Johnson) 
 Week 7 
Monday 11 June - Queens Birthday Public Holiday 
Tuesday 12 June 
- Y11&12 Parent Teacher Interviews 
Wednesday 13 June 
- Y7&8 APSMO Maths Competition in class (Hoang) 
- Y7 ICAS Spelling test (Eisermann/Alex) 
Thursday 14 June 
- Y11&12 Recognition Assembly 
- Y7 Theatre Excursion Riverside (Arblaster) 
- Outreach “Live Aid” 

Friday 15 June 
Week 8 
Monday 18 June+ 
- Y12 Buffer Week 18/6-22/6 incl. 

Tuesday 19 June 
- Year 10 into 11 Information Evening – TLC 6pm-7.30pm (Simmons) 

Wednesday 20 June 
Thursday 21 June 
- Y10 & Y11 Vaccinations and Y8 Vaccination Catch up 

Friday 22 June 
- Y8 Subject Selection Information Afternoon for students P7-8 TLC (Simmons) 
Week 9 
Monday 25 June 
- Y12 Assessment Week 18/6-29/6 incl. 
- Y11 Buffer Week 25/6-29/6 incl. 

Tuesday 26 June 
- Y8 into Y9 Information Evening TLC 6pm-7.30pm (Simmons) 
- P& C Meeting 7.30pm 

Wednesday 27 June 
Thursday 28 June 
Friday 29 June 
- Y10 Reports Issued 

Week 10 
Monday 2 July 
- Y11 Assessment Week 2/7-6/7 incl. 
- Y8 Camp (Dunne/Iaconis) 2/7-3/7 incl. 

Tuesday 3 July 
Wednesday 4 July 
Thursday 5 July 
Friday 6 July 

have problems meeting this expense 

are welcome to write to our Bursar, 

Mr Parnaby, to discuss options such 

as paying in instalments. Remember 

that the Building Fund is tax 

deductible. 

Congratulations to: 

 Mrs Debra Lennox and Mr 

Andrew Lorbach who both 

received Rotary Excellence 

Awards last week. They both 

contribute so much to the 

smooth operation of this 

school and it is only right that 

their efforts are recognised. 

 Hayden Gu  who has been 

selected in the NSW CHS 

Volleyball team 

 Clement Luong, Ezra Hui, 

Laeeque Jamdar and 

Alexander Tan who 

represented the school in the 

International Mathematical 

Modelling Challenge 

recently. They were awarded 

Meritorious Achievement 

and now represent Australia. 

Their team report has been 

sent to Boston for the 

international judging. Good 

luck. 

 

Jeanne Bathgate  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

L-R: Alexander Tan, Ezra Hui, Laeeque 
Jamdar, Clement Luong 

 
  

http://www.baulkhamhillshighschool.com.au/
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School Captains – Ganan Sritharan and Nancy Gong with 

NSW Premier, Hon Gladys Berijiklian 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

P&C News 

The P&C would like to thank Ms Monica Craft and Mr Frank Iaconis for providing on overview 

of the Social Science subjects including information about the Electives and Accelerated 

program.  The information was very helpful especially year 8 parents wishing to know more 

about these programs. 

A note from the uniform shop 

Few Senior School Blazers are still available for sale at a reduced price of $100. Please visit the 

uniform shop (Wednesday and Friday morning 8:00-11:00 am) to enquire if your size is 

available. 

If you have any comments/feedback, please email the P&C Association at 

bhhspandc@hotmail.com 

Jyothi Sanker, P&C President 

 

 

Band News  
 

What spectacular musical talent Baulko students displayed over the two Annual Music Nights 

held last week. Families were treated to 

performances from each of the bands, 

orchestra, ensembles and the choir. The 

audience also enjoyed solo and group 

performances from elective music students, 

well done to all! 

mailto:bhhspandc@hotmail.com
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A huge thank you to Ms Hann for organising this event, not an easy task. Also to the 

Conductors, Ms Burrows, Mr Watkins, Mrs Groves and Ms Hann for their passion and 

dedication to the band and orchestra program.  

 

Thank you to supporting teachers, Ms Sleight and Mr Mak, and to Mr Groth and Mr Koksal for 

their expert bbqing skills. 

 

Check out our Face book page "Baulko Band and 

Orchestra" in case you missed some of the performances!  

 

Congratulations to the 2018 Band Captains:  

Orchestra - Cheree and Samuel 

Concert Band -Jessica and Leigh 

Senior Band- Thomas and Anna 

Junior Band- Shreya and Nethmi 

Beginner Band- John and Reiko 

 

Reminder the Europe Tour 2019 update meeting will be on this 

Tuesday night, 29th in the TLC at 6:30pm. 

 

If you have not registered interest previously, you may still be 

able to join in on the adventure. Come along to the meeting, 

but pop a quick email to bhhsbandcom@gmail.com first. 

 

For anyone not able to attend, information will be emailed to you afterwards. 

 

Students must be in Year 9 to 12 (and be a part of the band program) to be eligible. 

 

Coming up- Stage Band workshop Saturday June 16th  

 

The Band Committee   

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:bhhsbandcom@gmail.com
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Year 10 Textiles and Design 
 

Year 10 Textiles and Design completed their very own teddy bear as a part of the Soft Toy 

Unit.  All of their bears had hand stitched noses, mouths, jointed arms, legs and neck, safety 

eyes and their very own personality.  All students created a portfolio that explained their 

creative process in the making of their bears.  I am very proud of the effort which was put 

into each project and from what the class tells me they enjoyed making them very much. 

 

Ms Parnell, Textiles and Design Teacher 
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Relay For Life 

Congratulations BHHS, what a great thing you did. There was 

great community support and the Cancer Council were thrilled 

to see our school represented and be part of the event. There 

were a number of participants that really got behind the cause 

and walked a large number of laps to show support for those that 

have lost or won the fight and for those that are caring for 

someone with cancer. Cancer is a horrible disease that pervades 

so many lives and most of us 

have had some 

contact via a family 

member or friend. 

There is still time to 

donate before the 

final tally is 

announced. 

 

http://fundraising.cancer.org.au/site/TR/RelayforLife/CCNSW?team_id=60535&pg=team&fr_id=5342 

Thanks to Mr McDonnell for visiting and supplying some vital refreshments, Mr Humphreys , Mr 

Blunden and Mrs Parnell for cheering us along and doing a 

couple of laps in support. 

Thanks to the coordinator and team captain Shreya Navi (Yr 

11) from Outreach 

Participants 

Yr 11 Chang Geun Choi, Jacey Choo, Cindy Gao, Jiwoo Lee, Julia Shi, Natalie Tseung, Kimberly Zou 

Yr 9 Melani Gunawardana, Neha Nirmalan, Eshani Perera,  

Yr 8 Munira Tabassum Ahmed, Meghana Kucho, Isha Patel, Tarini 

Samarasinghe, Grace Oi Hey Wong 

 

 

http://fundraising.cancer.org.au/site/TR/RelayforLife/CCNSW?team_id=60535&pg=team&fr_id=5342
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UBS Young Women’s Leadership Academy 2018 

Recently, I was given the opportunity to attend the 

UBS Young Women’s Leadership Academy - an 

annual four day residential program organised and 

operated by global investment bank UBS at the 

Women’s College and University of Sydney. The 

Academy brings together 40 Year 11 students 

selected from hundreds of applicants to learn from 

and engage with leaders, youth representatives and 

social initiatives - ultimately aiming to broaden our 

understanding of what it means and takes to be a 

leader. The program took place in the April holidays, 

and students were billeted at the Women’s College 

at the University of Sydney.  

The first day of the Academy was largely spent on getting to know each other, especially as 

many of the girls did not live in Sydney. We were exposed to the different personality types 

through the Myers Brigg Type Indicator, and a guest speaker explained what each 

personality type entailed and how it related to leadership. This was extremely helpful, 

especially as we were given advice on how to tailor our approach as leaders to people with 

different personalities, so as to maximise teamwork and output from every individual. The 

session also helped us understand our different capabilities as leaders, and identify our 

strengths and weaknesses in how we handled situations.  

The Academy also focused on personal branding and presentation as two extremely 

important aspects of all leaders. Throughout the second day, we participated in various 

workshops which allowed us to improve our presentation skills as well as cultivate our image 

and self-perception, ultimately focusing on creating a personal brand with the intention to 

inspire. This involved many off the cuff pitches and impromptu speeches in order to develop 

our ability to think and speak quickly and effectively as leaders.  

The third day of the Academy was perhaps the most valuable. We spent the majority of the 

day at the UBS office in Chifley Square - allowing us to not only engage with past Academy 

alumni but also UBS cadets who spoke to us about the opportunities and work that a career 

in investment banking held. Guest speaker Dr Catherine Keenan from the Sydney Story 

Factory also spoke to us about the importance of words, inspiration and leadership to enact 

even the smallest impact in society. Following this, we were given a tour of the UBS office, 

including the trading floor, allowing us to truly glimpse what it meant to work in an investment 

bank. Later on, we were also given a private tour of the Art Gallery of NSW, upon the 

conclusion of which we returned to the UBS office. In the evening, along with UBS cadets, 

employees and several high profile executives, we attended a canape networking function 
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in the UBS office. This allowed us to engage with different people and discuss different 

pathways to investment banking, cadetships and the importance of leadership. 

The final day consisted of a session 

with the Foundation for Young 

Australians in which we discussed 

contemporary social issues which we 

wanted to tackle and formed 

pitches for videos to increase 

awareness. The Academy 

culminated in a graduation lunch at 

the Women’s College hosted by the 

Secondary School’s Principal’s 

Association and marked the end of 

our four day journey.  

Overall, the Academy was one of the 

most enriching experiences of my life 

as a leader, and the friendships I formed and advice I learnt have been incredibly valuable. 

I highly recommend applying to any interested future female students and leaders in Year 11 

- it’s definitely a rewarding experience if you’re interested in leadership.  

Mythri Raveendranathan Y11 

 

Eastwood Thornleigh Tennis District Association, Secondary Schools Challenge 

Last Saturday Night on 19 May, We entered 3 teams on behalf of Baulkham Hills High School 

to the Eastwood Thornleigh Tennis District Association, Secondary Schools Challenge. 

The teams we entered were:  

1) Michael Li and Hang Lai year 7 

2) Jack Xiao and Nelson Chen year 7 

3) Eric Pan an Mervyn Wang year 8  

 

Six people from Baulko entered and there 

were more than 20 high schools that also 

entered. 

 

Team number 1 and Team number 2 won 

their division and Team number 3 was runner 

up for their division. 

 

Our school also came second overall. Oakhill 

College came first topping Baulkham Hills 

with just a few points more. 

 

 
R-L: Michael Li, Hang Lai, Nelson Chen, Jack Xiao, Melvyn Wang, Eric Pan  
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Careers News 

 
1. Uni Speakers Term 2 lunch program in TLC 

 University of New South Wales Co-op Program – Tues 5 June 

 University of New South Wales (UNSW) – Thurs 7 June 

 University of Sydney (USyd) – Tues 12 June 

 Macquarie University (MQ) – Thurs 14 June 

 Australian National University (ANU) – Tues 19 June 

 Western Sydney University (WSU) – Thurs 21 June 

Please come along to hear from/ask questions of those universities you may be interested in! 

2. Check Weekly Newsletter for external event updates and resources + free 

subscription for students and parents 

Selected updates will be sent via the school newsletter. You and/or your parents can receive the full version 

of My High School (MHS) Careers News via: https://www.mhscareers.com/.  *Username – BHHS *Password – 

2018 (case sensitive). 

3. Self-enrol in Google Classrooms for Careers resources 

Resources have been organised in Google Classrooms from a variety of sources (code has been provided to all 

Year 10, 11 and 12 students). Year 9 students can also request the code from the Careers Advisor. 

 

 Open Days & Info Sessions 
University of Sydney Parents and Community Info Evening 

University of Melbourne – Interstate Student & Parent Info Day 

 

 University Information 
Dos and Don’ts of HSC Subject Selection from Uni of Sydney 

 

 Resources, Guides & Other News 
Get Ready for the Future – from the Study Work Grow Blog 

My Future – Supporting your Child’s Career Development 

Ms Hardy, Careers Advisor  

https://www.mhscareers.com/
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/o/the-university-of-sydney-12272723884
https://futurestudents.unimelb.edu.au/explore/events/victoria_and_interstate/victoria/int
https://sydney.edu.au/campus-life/student-news/2018/03/06/dos-anddonts-
http://studyworkgrow.com.au/get-ready-for-the-future/
https://myfuture.edu.au/career-insight/details?id=supporting-your-child-scareer-
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Hills Bus Changes – Route 2502 will depart from the bus bay  

6 minutes earlier at 15:22 
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Support Baulkham Hills High School and you’ll be rewarded! 
 
Order the NEW 2018 | 2019 Entertainment Book or Entertainment Digital Membership and you 
will receive hundreds of valuable offers for everything you love to do, and you will also be 
supporting the SRC at Baulkham Hills High School. PLUS, order now to receive over $185 of 
bonus Early Bird Offers (hurry, these sell out quickly). 
 
To purchase your copy click on the link below: 
 

 

 

https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/215v044 
 

 
http://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/about/Tell-me-More/sydney-greater-west 

 

 
http://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/about/Tell-me-More/sydney-and-surrounds 

 

 
http://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/about/Entertainment-Digital-Membership 

 
Baulkham Hills High School 

Liz Sree Kumar 
Liz.chiem@det.nsw.edu.au 

 
THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT! 

 

http://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/about/Tell-me-More/sydney-greater-west
https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/215v044
http://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/about/Tell-me-More/sydney-greater-west
http://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/about/Tell-me-More/sydney-and-surrounds
http://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/about/Entertainment-Digital-Membership
http://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/about/Tell-me-More/sydney-greater-west
http://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/about/Tell-me-More/sydney-and-surrounds
http://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/about/Entertainment-Digital-Membership

